Minutes
Tenney-Lapham Neighborhood Association Council Meeting

November 18, 2009

Members Present:  Bob Shaw, Richard Linster, Jim Wright, Pat McDonnell, Alyssa Kesler, Michael O’Callaghan, Marina Dupler, Joe Shumow, Joe Brogan, Joe Lusson, Jim Roper, David Waugh, Richard Freihoefer

Guests: Officer Brian Chaney (MPD), Carol Weidel, Joe Hoey

1. Call to Order 7:00

2. Introductions were made of the new officers for 2009-2010 who were elected at the October annual meeting
Bob Shaw – Secretary

Richard Linster – President

Jim Wright - Business

Pat McDonnell – Special Projects

Alyssa Kesler – Area B Rep

Michael O’Callaghan – Area B rep

Marina Dupler – Area A rep

Joe Shumow – Parks

Joe Brogan – Publicity and Newsletter

Joe Lusson – Housing

Jim Roper – Area D rep

David Waugh – Treasurer

Richard Freihoefer - Safety

3. October minutes approved unanimously

4. Remarks by President Richard Linster – He hoped council members would find the meetings personally rewarding.  He said to speak your mind even if your voice trembles. As president he is not allowed to vote unless there is a tie.  He would like written reports from each committee member.  His goals are a) to increase membership,  b) provide training for council members, and c) to assist if council members need help.

5. A presentation by Capitol Neighborhood regarding the Edgewater Proposal was on the agenda but because of a joint meeting tonight by Landmarks and Urban Design Commissions, Capitol Neighborhood representatives could not make the TLNA meeting.

6. Parks Chair Joe Shumow brought a written parks chair report  iterating the 6 goals of TLNA’s master plan regarding parks and a report on the progress of each of those goals.

7. Brian Chaney gave a police report.  He said complaints and crime reports are going down.  He said several officers are involved in an undercover special task force unit that has been in the neighborhood.  Richard Freihoefer mentioned several car windows being smashed in the 1000 block of East Dayton.  Officer Chaney said people leave valuables in the car and that is what is targeted.

8. Business - Jim Wright said interest in the local business meeting has dropped off.  He said that several of the bike racks have been stolen and they might be replaced.

9. Safety – Richard Freihoefer said he wants a moratorium on shelters in the neighborhood and will introduce a resolution in the future to that effect.

10. Housing – Joe Lusson met with Alder Maniaci.  He would like the 4th Ridge to be a historic district and will write an article for the neighborhood newsletter.  There were firefighters at the 600 block of E. Johnson the previous weekend working the houses that were to be torn down; he was concerned about their being no neighborhood notification regarding this.  He will look at goals in the plan and would like more volunteers for the committee.

11. Bicycle Boulevard Meeting – City staff brought this idea to the August TLNA Council meeting.  A meeting was held at Supreme Pizza in October to get neighborhood feedback.  The question was whether to start small (signage and street markings) or ask for everything (signs, diverters, stop signs, etc) at once.  Pat McDonnell sent an email to council members and the vote was 10-2 to start with signage and street markings.
12. Newsletter – Joe Brogan said it is self-supporting.  The deadline for the Winter issue will be December 15.

13. New members of the council introduced themselves – Marina Dupler, Alyssa Kesler, and Michael O’Callaghan.  

14. Jim Roper said there has been no movement on the James Madison Park Houses.

15. Joe Hoey said he would like the TLNA Council to take a stand on the Edgewater proposal.  There was extensive discussion regarding this.  Points speakers brought up  included:  Mayor is proposing $16 million in tif money for the project but failed to support tif money for Gary Gorman’s East Washington proposal; we have heard the Hammes proposal but have not heard the opposing view from the Capitol Neighborhoods; questions were raised about the bulk of the building and incursion into a historic district; we need to have a timeline before proceeding.   Feeling among most members was that we should not take a stand for or against the development at this meeting but rather draft a letter expressing our concerns about the project.  Richard Linster would look into possibly having a special meeting with both sides present at which time the council could take a stand.  A motion was made by Marina and seconded by Jim Roper to direct Joe Lusson to draft a letter outlining TLNA’s concerns about the project particularly in regards to the tif money and historic preservation and also to ask about the timeline.  Joe will share the draft with the council before sending it to city committees.  The motion passed unanimously.
Adjournment – 8:55

Minutes submitted by Bob Shaw - Secretary

